HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee
Wednesday, February 17, 2010
3:00 – 5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Gayle Burns, Michael Discepola, Tom Kennedy,  Weihaur Lau, Marshon Smith, Frank Strona, Yavantè Thomas-Guess, Tonya Williams
Members Absent:  Steve Muchnick
HPS Staff:  Eileen Loughran, Tracey Packer

Harder & Co Staff:  Kym Dorman

1.  Welcome & Announcements
Weihaur welcomed the group. He asked for any relevant announcements.
Eileen reminded the Committee that Steve had informed the group last month that he was unable to attend today’s meeting.

Tracey announced the upcoming Providers meeting on 2/23, from 3-4:30 pm at 101 Grove, Room 300. Grant will be sharing the New Directions of HIV Prevention. The information will be presented to the HPPC at the March 11th meeting.

2. Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve January 7, 2010 Minutes 
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Gayle with a second by Tonya.  The 1/7/2010 Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee minutes were approved by roll call vote.
	
	Approve 1/7 Minutes

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	NP

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	

	Kym Dorman
	***********


· Process Evaluation
The process evaluation for our first meeting was very positive—people liked how it was facilitated and people felt there was good discussion overall.

Weihaur added that that the Co-chairs & the planning team take the evaluations very seriously.  He emphasized that we are interested in hearing honest feedback on the meetings. Constructive and specific comments help us learn how to improve our process.
· Steering Update
Weihaur gave an update from the 1/28 Steering Committee meeting. He highlighted these points:

The Steering committee discussed having a poster with Epi breakdown by BRP. The HPS Planning is following-up on this request.

The 2010 HIV Prevention Plan will be released to HPPC members at the February 11th meeting. A dissemination plan is still being developed for all other Plan requests.

Tracey announced that the Health Department is still grappling with the budget deficit but is looking at ways to increase revenue.

The Steering Committee approved 5 community member applications.
Steering requested that all presentations be reviewed by them to ensure proper language, and understanding of materials.

5.  Review & Approve Updated Timeline & Scope of Work
· Review updated list of issues—
Yavante explained that Kym will walk the Committee through the changes made to the handout “Issues to consider in the Bylaws, Policy & Procedures Committee”. Kym explained that she updated this handout based on our discussion at the January 7 meeting.  It was added that as issues come-up, they can be added to this “document in progress”. 
Eileen added that today one of the Community Co-chairs asked that this committee consider expanding the attendance policy for Council Community Co-Chairs. It was added that Council Co-Chairs often have many additional meetings to attend on behalf of the HPPC. This was added to the list of issues for the Committee to consider when they review attendance.

· Review & Approve Calendar for the year
Kym distributed copies of the “Proposed Calendar and Summarized Work plan for Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures”.  She explained that this document will be updated as needed. The goal today is to agree to a framework to proceed with our work. She added that the Committee will be presenting their work on the Bylaws to the full Council in April. A motion to approve the Calendar & Scope of Work for the BPPC was made by Tonya with a second by Gayle. The Committee calendar was approved by roll call vote.
	
	Approve Calendar for the year

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	Y

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	Eileen Loughran*
	************

	Kym Dorman
	***********


6.  Begin Review & Discussion on Updating Bylaws
Kym gave an overview of the Bylaws and then presented the issues related to our first identified topic:  voting. The Committee agreed to go through the track changes on the bylaws and to reference the “Review of Bylaws” handout.  Kym walked the group through the bylaws line by line to discuss the suggested edits in track changes.
Some discussion ensued around Termination/Resignation and the suggested changes. It was explained that the bylaws supersede the Attendance Policy.  The attendance workgroup in 2007 opted to take this out of the attendance policy because it had to be a functioning body.  This was marked down as a discussion item for when we talk about attendance.

Some of the suggested edits are revised writing or simplified text. 

A member pointed out that we need to ensure that these issues are clear in Policy & Procedures. 

Kym explained that “Terms” as indicated in Article IV will be discussed in operations and that “responsibilities” as indicated in article IV will be added to the issues to consider under the operations heading. 

A member reminded the group that bylaws should not “lock us in”.

Article V, lines 17-20 the changes were accepted by the group. Several members had concerns about the changes indicated under Article V Frequency. This was added to the issues list under operations.

The group agreed to remove task force, caucuses, and affinity groups from the document because they are captured in the term working group. 

The group agreed to accept the changes indicated under Article VI: Standing Committee and Composition.

Kym added that she received a lot of suggested changes and feedback from Steve Muchnick.  The group suggested that he can bring up these suggestions when we cover the specific areas.

The Committee will continue the conversation around proper grammar to use in the document that is inclusive to everyone. 
The group discussed ballot style voting and roll call voting. Roll call voting is indicated in the bylaws but we could not find it in the Sunshine Ordinance. Tracey, Kym and Eileen will continue to investigate this. 

Confirm/Identify any additional areas for discussion within Bylaws:
As the group went through the marked up bylaws   a few additions were made to the Issues to consider in the Bylaws, Policy & Procedures document. These include: 

Under Operations: add 21) Responsibilities and 22) Frequency;  

under Attendance add 26) Council Community Co-chairs getting an additional excused absence; 

and add a new category titled Mission & Purpose and add 1) Mission Statement
7.  Next Steps 
· Harder & Co/HPS follow-up items
The next meeting will also focus on the Bylaws. Kym will call Laura Thomas to further investigate roll call voting.

Tracey will contact the Sunshine Ordinance Task Force.
After Tracey & Kym get details about roll call voting, we will determine whether or not to proceed with the survey about ballot style voting.
· Focus for Next Meeting
At the next meeting we will continue our discussion on voting. The group will discuss quorum and majority, and determine what to include in the April presentation to the Council.
· Summary & Closure
Kym thanked the group for a good meeting. The Co-chairs will meet with Eileen, Tracey, and Kym to plan the March meeting.
8.  Adjournment
· Evaluation/Closing

Yavante reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 pm.
Next meeting scheduled is March 17, from 3-5 pm in room 330B.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Yavante Thomas-Guess.
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